
From the Dean’s Pen … 
 

Dear Members and Friends of Trinity Cathedral, 
 

G race and Peace be with you from our risen 
Lord and Savior Jesus Christ. Alleluia! Amen. 

 
We are now at a great point of transition in utilizing 
this month with “getting back” into our Cathedral 
space after the magnificent renovation (be prepared 
to be amazed!). On one hand it is a joyous occasion 
as we re-enter for worship on both September 19th 
and 26th with two services, 9:00 AM and 11:00 AM. 
(Before we can add other service times, we need 
time to learn and use the new sound and light 
technology as well as how to navigate a rearranged 
chancel space.) On the 19th at 11:00 AM, we will 
observe a Thanksgiving Celebration in honor of our 
donors, parish workers and volunteers. On the 26th 
our Thanksgiving Celebration, also at 11:00 AM, will 
honor our architect, contractor, and sub-contractors. 
On the other hand, and not the best news, is we are 
having to continue to adhere to our present covid 
protocols and guidelines. Nonetheless, it is thrilling to 
be able to experience the new and renewed space – 
it’s lighting, spaciousness, freshness, flexibility, new 
sound, extra restrooms, and of course having the 
pipe organ putting out joyous music!  We will be 
looking to return our other service times by October 
if circumstances permit. 
 

With the rise in covid cases with the Delta variant, we 
may be experiencing a surge in cases, even among 
those fully vaccinated, at least through October. It is 
one of the reasons we are postponing a Re-
dedication until 2022. We want to truly have a 

celebratory Eucharistic service 
with singing! For the present, 
masking will be required 
indoors, social distancing will be 
observed, and for these four 
September services we are 
needing to have an RSVP.  Every 
other pew will be available for 
seating. Communion will be 
brought to you in the pew (consecrated host only), 
and we will simply smile and rejoice that we are able 
to be back in the space and be with each other!  
 

Because of our present situation with rising cases of 
covid, we are experiencing a drop in attendance with 
our present worship in the Parish Hall. There is fear. 
People are taking responsibility to be safe and 
cautious, and we as leaders are doing our best to 
ensure safety. We are and will continue to do virtual 
worship at 11:00 AM. Many factors like the present 
covid situation and security issues (do we have 
ushers at the doors?) are needing to be evaluated. 
There are a lot of factors still in play, and as we have 
learned that with each day the situation changes. We 
do not have a predictable “new normal” yet. 
 
Let us continue to uphold one another in prayer as 
we rejoice in the progress that has been made and 
for what opportunities we are privileged to 
experience! Let us continue to be kind and patient. 
 
With gratitude and great blessings, 

 

Father William+ 
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From Canon Ruth  

  Coming Alive with Holy Cow 

 Many of you recently took the Holy Cow survey, an instrument which the Ves-

try has chosen in order to get a picture of how Trinity is doing.  Taking the survey was 

hugely popular.  187 of you took it, which is 73% of our average worship attendance.  

Further, on August 7, several dozen of you showed up on Zoom to hear the results and 

commentary on the survey.  It was a lot of material with much to absorb.  As I spoke 

with various folks after the meeting, we shared how much work needs to be done to 

make Trinity a more vibrant and effective presence in our community.  We spoke of how overwhelming the 

task seems to be, and because of that, how discouraging it can seem.  However, since I knew that many 

parishes have put the Holy Cow survey instrument to good use, I went looking for a hopeful sign in Trinity’s 

results.  So last week I listened to the recording of the August 7 Zoom meeting, taking notes and capturing 

screen shots.  There is still much that I don’t completely understand, but one thing struck me as interesting 

and hopeful and I would like to share that with you. 

One of the charts which was shown to us was a bubble chart showing all the activities with which Trinity 

members are engaged.  There were lots of bubbles, all mostly the same size.  Our moderator, Robyn Strain, 

said that that indicated that we have lots of things going on, but because there are so many, our “effort 

and enthusiasm is consistent, but moderate.”  Robyn suggested that as a Cathedral we can maximize our 

impact in the community by focusing on fewer things.  She urged us to be “really focused about what you 

are called to do and highly invest yourselves in something that can really be a dramatic experience for eve-

ryone involved.”  Robyn then showed a quotation by Dr. Howard Thurman: “Don’t ask yourself what the 

world needs.  Ask yourself what makes you come alive and then go and do that.  Because the world needs 

people who come alive.”  What I loved about that is that as recipients of the good news of the gospel, be-

cause we have already been made right with God through Christ, our lives are not to be filled with doing 

the “gotta”s, “should”s and “have to”s.  Freed from worrying about how we are doing before God (we are 

home free!), we are free for the neighbor.  Free to take our time, look around, see the needs and then put 

our energies into doing for our neighbors what excites us.  There is so much need out there, and we get to 

chose where to focus.  It will feel fun and joyful and not like drudgery.   

If you did not take the survey, or did take it but not attend the Zoom meeting, you can still hop on the wag-

on to find out about it.  Email Molly (info@trinityreno.org) and ask her for the Zoom link to watch the re-

cording of the August 7 meeting.  If you don’t have the capability to watch a Zoom meeting, contact me 

and we can get you set up in the conference room to watch it.  Since the Vestry has committed to seeing 

this process through, it would be great if the vast majority of Trinity members were familiar with the survey 

and its results.  The conversations will be happening, and we’d love to have many of you at the table. 

 

Ruth 
775-721-2669 

mailto:info@trinityreno.org
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Dr. Gary Gordon             A Message from the Kid’s Corner 

  Prayer Request for Dr. Gary Gordon 
 

Our Director of Music and Organist, Dr. Gary Gordon, was admitted to a local hos-

pital Sunday afternoon, August 29, and has suffered a major cardiac incident. He 

will be transferred to Stanford Hospital for heart surgery. Please keep Gary in your 

thoughts and prayers during this very difficult time. 

Jim Lamb 

Senior Warden 

Message from Judy: 

 I can’t believe that I have been with you for one year this month!  We have had a year filled with memo-

ries.  I have enjoyed our Worship on Wednesday Services (WOW!). Zoom Sunday School sessions presented chal-

lenges. However, we remained committed to our goal of forming disciples in Christ and developing healthy lives of 

faith.  Now, we begin another year together.  I am so excited to open the year “in person” with all of you.  One of 

my favorite hymns from the BCP is “I Want to Walk as a Child of the Light.  I want to follow Jesus.”  Let’s continue 

to do what we do best-walking as children of light, following Jesus, loving God, self, and others to share Christ’s 

love in our present world!  Thank you for being a part of Children and Youth Ministries and thank you for sharing 

your children with us. 

Sunday School Classes are scheduled to begin on October 17, 2021. Sunday School will gather in the Crypt imme-

diately following the 9:00 a.m. worship service.  We are hoping to gather by 9:55-10:00 am and convene by 10:45 

am. Please remember to submit the registration form that has been in the Trinity Times during June, July, and 

August and return to me via email, snail mail, or in person.  If you would like to become a Sunday School volun-

teer, please contact Judy Landis at the Church Office.  This is the list of classes available for your children: 

-Teen Forum:  grades 6 through 12.  The objective of Teen Forum is to continue developing healthy lives of faith.  

We will explore scripture, Anglican traditions, and current topics to integrate faith into daily life.  Judy Landis and 

Andrea Glick will be facilitating this group.   

-Holy Moly:  grades 2 through 5. The objective for Holy Moly is to help students form healthy 

lives of faith.  In this class, we will be focusing on the following themes:  Love of Self.  Love of 

God.  Love of Neighbor.  Rebecca Dixon and Ginny Nelson will be facilitating this group. 

-Godly Play:  ages 4 through 1st grade.  The objective for Godly Play is for the children to de-

velop a foundation of faith that inspires and encourages their growth in relationships with 

God, family, friends, etc.  Gretchen Wolfe, Laura Jolle, Kait Flocchini, Dennise Howard, and Cin-

dy Humphries will be facilitating this group. 

-Splash!:  ages 0 through 3 years of age.  This is an informal group which will meet on Sunday mornings.  Each 

child will receive a packet containing a musical CD with monthly parent pages.  We encourage parents to attend 

with their young children and stay to have fellowship and coffee.  Facilitators will be announced at later date. 

Continued on next page 
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Kid’s Corner cont…       Bible Study Restarts    Taking Our Pulse 

A message from Kid’s Corner and Judy cont… 

EPISCOPAL YOUTH COMMUNITY FALL SCHEDULE: 

EYC (Episcopal Youth Community):  EYC will meet on the first and third Sunday of the month from 12:30-1:30. 
Times might need to be adjusted depending on the activity. 

September 19: Meet in the Crypt at 12:30. This is to plan for the CROP Walk and get acquainted.  Lunch will be 
  provided.   

October 3:        Off for school break.  (Begin thinking about Evergreen Fundraiser Project.) 

October 17:      CROP Walk at 1:30 pm.  Gather in Idlewild Park. 

November 7:    Evergreen orders due. (This is tentative) 
               Scavenger Hunt 

November 21:  Creative Activity 

December 5:     Learning about the season 

December 19:   Blessing bags to neighbors 

 

Ecumenical Bible Study Restarts in September 

In September we will begin our study of Jeremiah.  Meeting at 9 a.m. on Fridays via Zoom, we will read two 

chapters of Jeremiah each session and then discuss.  There is no preparation necessary for this class. Canon Ruth 

does the prep work, and you get to ask the questions or make the comments.  She does not 

plan a lecture (though she sometimes has plenty to say!) but responds to whatever interests 

the members of the group.  This class was started for UNR faculty when Ruth was a campus 

pastor and has always had a strong focus on the literary and historical aspects of the text.  

Please join us if this interests you.   

Contact revruth@trinityreno.org if you’d like to be on the email list for Zoom invites.  Here is the schedule for 

the Fall meetings:  September 10, 17; October 1, 15; November 5, 19. 

TAKING OUR PULSE SURVERY   
 

Many thanks to all of you who completed the recent parish-wide Taking Our Pulse 
Survey!  We had 187 responses representing 73 percent of our average worship 
attendance.  As noted in the on-line presentation, the results provided an in-depth, 
data-based overview of where we are as a cathedral.  Every church exhibits patterns 
in its life that contain strengths and potential weaknesses.  The survey results indicat-
ed Trinity has several areas of strength related to openness and structure of religious 

practice.  Potential weaknesses include a tendency to become tradition-bound and overwhelmed with needs, as 
well as with the decision-making and governance structures.  The survey also invited participants to rank goals 
for the future.  
 

If you missed HolyCow! Consulting’s two-hour presentation to the parish and would like to watch it online, 
please call the Cathedral office for the link.  A more thorough summary will be available in the coming weeks. 
At its last two meetings, the Vestry discussed how this survey data should not be the end of the conversation 
and sit on a shelf; rather it is a beginning step of acknowledging and building on strengths while addressing areas 
of concern and opportunities for improvement.  To that end, the Vestry unanimously approved engaging Holy-
Cow! for on-site follow-up work involving the clergy, vestry, parishioners, and staff beginning this this fall.  

mailto:revruth@trinityreno.org
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Stewardship             Migration Ministry                ESL Teachers Needed 

Have you been wondering how to help Afghan people who are being rescued from Taliban Rule?   

I have!! 

EMM: What is EMM & what is it doing to help now? Episcopal Migration Ministries (EMM) is the refugee re-
settlement and migration ministry of The Episcopal Church.  EMM currently is working in partnership with the 
U.S. government to assist our Afghan allies with resettlement and direct services through a network of 12 affili-
ates across the U.S.” (emm@episcopalchurch.org)  

EMM ‘welcomes refugees, educates communities, and mobilizes congregations to advocate for the protection 
and rights of all migrants.’ (website: EpiscopalChurch.org/Development) 

How can you help: FINANCIAL SUPPORT!  Financial Support is urgently needed!  Your tax-deductible gift can be 
made out to Trinity Cathedral (write EMM in memo line), donated online (episcopalmigrationministries.org), or 
mailed directly to Episcopal Migration Ministries: 

 DFMS-Protestant Episcopal Church US 

 P.O. Box 958983 

 St. Louis, MO 63195-8983     Write “EMM & Afghan Allies on memo line” 

Fr William is making a donation from his discretionary fund in support of this cause on behalf of Trinity Cathedral.   

              Thank you for giving as you are able!   God bless you! 

         Margaret Zuccarini, Member, Trinity Cathedral Vestry 

STEWARDSHIP TEAM SEEKS MEMBERS 
 

Do you have a passion for inviting oth- ers to grow their faith through generos-
ity? Do you have fundraising skills?  Then join Trinity’s stewardship team!  
You will have the opportunity to use your creativity, talents and abilities (and 
maybe find skills you didn’t know you had) to help raise the dollars needed to 
pay our expenses and continue our programs.  This year is especially im-
portant as we move back into the Ca- thedral, so the Vestry urgently asks all 
our parishioners to consider helping with the campaign.  For further questions, please contact last year’s co-
chairs (Terry Cain at 775-376-1264 or Lindsay Campbell at 775-843-5510) or any member of the Vestry.   
 

TRINITY NEEDS YOU! 

 

 

 

 

VOLUNTEERS NEEDED! 

The ESL (English as a Second Language)  Program of Northern Nevada needs volunteers! You do not need to 

speak another language and training is provided. There are currently over 400 volunteer teachers , but there 

are over 900 students on the waiting list. 

Please contact Barbara Small, 775-345-9870, if you are interested. 

mailto:emm@episcopalchurch.org
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Social and Ministry Groups 

 

 The Daughters have gone back to meeting via 
Zoom until Covid calms down.  We missed our August 
meeting because of problems with Zoom 
and the link.  We continue to pray for our 
church leaders and members and hold 
you all up in prayer. 

Our study continues of Bishop Curry’s 
book, “Love is the Way:  Holding on to 
Hope in Troubling Times”.  We are in the fifth chapter, 
“Love’s Call – and Love’s Calling:  Question:  Won’t loving 
everybody make me a doormat?”.  We are walking the 
path of love with our Beloved Community.  You can find 
more information on episcopalchurch.org under the tab 
“The Way of Love”.  Forward Movement, forwardmove-
ment.org, also has supporting information under The 
Way of Love on their website. 

Next Zoom meeting:  

Sunday, September 19, 12:30 PM 

 
 
 

DATE:        Saturday, September 18th 

TIME:        8:00 AM Breakfast 

PLACE:      Gold n' Silver (4th and Vine) 
 
 

DATE:       Saturday, September 25th 

TIME:        11:30 AM  lunch 

PLACE:       Famous Dave’s Bar-B-Q (495 Kietzke Lane) 
 

Please RSVP to Clyde at:  cnp_reno@yahoo.com  

WOULD YOU LIKE TO BE A PART OF THE CIRCLE 
OF FRIENDS?  

Circle of Friends is a group of about ten people who 
commit to daily check-in phone calls with each other. 
This is how it works: You are given one name to call. 
You call this person, usually in the morning, to check 

in on them; how they are, what’s 
going on for the day, etc. If for 
some reason you can’t reach your 
person, there’s a system in place to 
do a further check. In turn, you also 
receive a phone call from someone 

who checks in with you. Every so often, the leader of 
the group switches the names around, so you have a 
“new” person to call and you have a “new” person 
checking in with you.  

If you would like to join this group, contact  Dorothy 
Walrath, 775-829-0568 or walrath1@aol.com.  

 

Who:    The Divinely Fine Women  

When:   September 18th 

Time:   12:00 PM 

Where:  The Brewer’s Cabinet 

475 S. Arlington Ave.   

Please RSVP to Liz at 775-287-9642 . 

All women of the church are welcome to join us.  

A MESSAGE FROM THE 
CONTEMPLATIVE PRAYER GROUP 

 
 
 
 
 

 

"Our ultimate goal is to integrate the active and contemplative di-
mensions of reality within us and around us, which some mystics call 
ever-present awareness, enlightenment, or waking up.  To handle 
the details of living a human life without being distracted from this 
primary vision is not attained through thinking, but through what 
might be called the practice of just being. To take time just to be, 
which is to do nothing but be in God’s presence for a regular period 
of time every day seems to be the shortest access to the mystery that 
is beyond any conceptual consideration."  

~ Thomas Keating ~ 
 

Tuesdays at Noon either on Zoom or in the Park! 

Contact Joan Peyser at:  joan.peyser1435@gmail.com 

ST. PAUL’S FOOD PANTRY 
 

We have started receiving donations 
for the St. Paul’s Food Pantry.   There 
continues to be a great need for food 
and personal hygiene donations. The 
red barrels are in the foyer of the 
Parish Hall.  Please bring your food 

items to worship service and deposit them as you en-
ter the hall. Your continued financial contributions are 
welcomed as well. Thank you in advance for whatever 
you are able to give.  It is very much appreciated. 
 

Marty and Burke Stancill 
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Renovation Update          New Members Event 

Racing to the Finish Line! 

The renovation work taking place for the past eight months under the direction of Plenium Builders, along with 
their over 27 sub-contractors and other consultants, is virtually finished. We truly have been blessed to have a 
great team of leaders from Plenium who worked conscientiously every day to bring us an outstanding project on 
time and under budget…Thank you, Devin and Jenn. The only activities 
remaining include going through a punch list to correct any issues, train-
ing on new equipment, cleaning of the space, and, oh yes, a Certificate of 
Occupancy from the city of Reno. 

The Cathedral Pipe Organ reinstallation by Foley-Baker from Tolland, Con-
necticut appears to be finishing earlier than expected. However, and un-
fortunately, some of the pipes that were sent for special repair to a differ-
ent company arrived back with some damage. They are on their way back 
to Ohio for correction and should be installed by September 15 in time for 
our first service. 

Downstairs in the crypt there is fresh paint and new carpet to welcome 
back our Sunday School classes and activities. Also, downstairs is an addi-
tional new restroom on the east side of the building. 

On September 13, O’Brien Storage will return all the boxes and furniture 
that has been in their safe keeping during the renovation. Parish minis-
tries will be unpacking and placing items in their proper place in the days 
following. Anyone wishing to help during this time is certainly welcome. 
Please contact the Parish Office (775-329-4279) to let us know. 

We want to thank our architect, Mercedes de la Garza, AIA, and her engineers, designers, and consultants from 
bringing an architecturally and esthetically pleasing design to an 80-year-old concrete building while retaining its 
cultural and historical significance.  

Special appreciation to the countless Trinity parishioners, clergy, and staff who served on any of the several plan-
ning, construction, renovation and building committees over the past several years to help bring this project to-
gether. Thanks to Dean Stomski for his unending devotion and commitment to the completion of the renovation. 

Finally, this project would not have been possible without the significant financial support from those who 
pledged to the Faith Like a River Campaign. Thank you for your generosity and continuing gifts.  

NEW Members to be Received, Sunday November 14   

Prior to the pandemic closures in 2020, we were prepared to perform several baptisms and for-
mally receive new members. Easter 2021 presented us with the same situation, no potential to 
gather in-person. By this November we will be back in the Cathedral space, and we are planning 
to finally and hopefully achieve this spiritual milestone for many who have patiently been stand-
ing in the wings.  

In addition to baptisms, there are those who have come to us from other denominations (Affirmation of Bap-
tism) or transferred from other Episcopal churches. If you are one of these individuals or are seeking member-
ship at this time, please reach out to Father William through the Cathedral Office. He wishes to be setting up ap-
pointments to meet with individuals and also review necessary paperwork and procedures. Bishop Jim Waggon-
er will be with us for this reception of New Members on November 14.  
 

Baptisms will be taking place on Sunday, November 7. 
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Re-Opening Invite                                Updated COVID Protocols     Endowment Report 

Our Covid Protocols 

As we move back into our Cathedral space, we will still be under the same protocols and procedures that have 
been in practice since we opened for in-person worship in the Parish Hall in the month of May. Additional chang-
es occurred a few weeks ago as our Governor, CDC, and our Diocesan Office addressed the surge with the Delta 
variant, that masks must be worn indoors and that we cannot be singing. 
 

As our situation stands, we are wearing masks at all times in-doors, asking that adults and children over 12 be 
vaccinated, and requesting folks to make a reservation. Reservations enable us to keep track of attendance as 
can only be at 50% occupancy; for the Parish Hall this is 40 worshippers, the Cathedral is 100. Seating will be eve-
ry other pew for appropriate distancing. Communion (consecrated host only) is delivered to your seat.  

 

The Vestry of Trinity Episcopal Cathedral Joyfully announces the  

Re-opening of our  Newly Renovated Worship Space with Special  Eucharist Services 

Sunday, September 19, 2021, 11:00 AM  (Honoring our Volunteers, Renovation Committee, & Donors) 

Sunday, September 26, 2021, 11:00 AM (Honoring our Architect, Contractor, & Sub-contractors) 
 

 
 

RSVP Required (Limited seating) 
Call Molly at (775) 329-4279 

The Trinity Endowment Fund was established in 1999 to promote Trinity’s mission of proclaiming by work and ex-

ample the Good News of God and Christ, seeking and serving Christ in all persons and respecting the dignity of every 

human being.  

An endowment is the act of providing money for the continuing support of Trinity with future fiscal needs kept in 

mind. Donations and gifts to the Endowment fund make up the corpus (principal) of the fund. The Endowment Fund 

assets are invested in perpetuity, unlike expendable funds which are typically used for immediate needs. This Fund is 

intended to provide support for the mission and ministry of Trinity Episcopal Cathedral for years to come and will en-

sure Trinity’s future strength and resiliency in the diocese of Nevada and in the Reno/Sparks community. 

The Trinity Endowment Fund holdings of $1,066,897 are invested with The Episcopal Church Foundation. Benefits in-

clude low fees, an investment philosophy/style appropriate for church endowments, planned giving assistance and 

services, professional management-using the largest manager of chartable assets in the world: State Street Global Ad-

visors, and the support in bringing about vibrant, growing Episcopal communities of faith.  

 

 

 

The Endowment Board trustees invite you to consider making a contribution of any amount to Trinity Cathedral’s 

Endowment Fund in 2021. All gifts are welcome! 

If you wish to learn more or to serve as a board trustee, please contact any of the current board trustees: Chair, Laura 

Wallace; Harvey Fennell; Mimi Butler; or Terry Cain; David Morgan, and Father William. The Board Trustees joyfully 

gives not only their time and talent, but also their financial support to the Endowment Fund. 
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Vestry Report  Finance Report 

The Vestry met using Zoom Meeting. The meeting began with prayer at 6:05 

PM followed by reading of the Cathedral Mission Statement and sharing of 

blessings. Dr. Gary Gordon presented the revised Trinity website which will be up and run-

ning soon. The August meeting agenda was modified and the minutes of the July 20, 2021, meeting 

was approved. Financial Matters: David Morgan, Treasurer, reviewed the July 2021 financial statement. 

David provided an update on the progress of the financial audit as well as the filing of the Payroll Protec-

tion Program forgiveness application. Vestry discussed plans for the upcoming stewardship campaign. 

Committee Reports: Terry Cain, Junior Warden, reported the Faith Like a River Budget continues on budg-

et as the renovation project nears completion. Vestry approved a contract with ADT Commercial for an 

external video surveillance system for the Cathedral campus. Jim Lamb, Senior Warden, provided an up-

date on the Cathedral renovation project. With completion of painting and recarpeting in the crypt area, it 

is anticipated the Cathedral building will be returned to Trinity on September 10. Reinstallation of the pipe 

organ begins on August 23. Dean’s Report: Father William provided an update on the opening worship 

services scheduled for September 19 and September 26. He provided parishioner updates and announced 

the Reverend John Shoaf will be stepping down as an associate priest due to other job commitments. Fa-

ther William noted there are five baptisms anticipated for November 7 with confirmations and receiving 

of new members when the Bishop is present on November 14. He announced rededication service of the 

Cathedral building is being rescheduled for some time after the first of the year. Old Business: In follow-up 

to the Taking Our Pulse Survey, Vestry approved contracting with HolyCow! Consulting for guidance in 

moving forward to address concerns identified in the survey. Terry Cain provided Vestry with a schedule 

for the anticipated move back into the renovated space. Father William reported that Trinity will need to 

resubmit a new grant request to the Orvis Foundation Board. New Business: Information was provided 

from the Northwest Mission District meeting held on August 15, 2021, at St. Patrick’s in incline Village. 

Reverend Jeff Paul was elected to the standing committee replacing Reverend Sarah Dunn. The diocesan 

budget was reviewed. The meeting adjourned at 8:41 PM. The next regular vestry meeting is scheduled 

for Tuesday, September 21, 2021, at 6 PM. 

  

July                  Year to Date 

   Actual  Budget Actual  Budget 

Income   $29,724  $48,083 $387,817  $336,583  

Expenses $51,523  $56,092  $392,096  $416,693  

Net $(21,799) $(8,009)  ($4,279) $(80,110)  

Thank you for your on-going  
financial support! 

Vestry Minutes Summary—August 17, 2021 
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September 2021 Trinity Calendar 

     *Designates Zoom Meeting 
   **Designates Facebook and  YouTube
 ***Designates Facebook   

 Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

   1 

-7:30 AM Morning 
Prayer* 

-9:30 AM Sack Lunch 

-6:30 PM SS and EYC 
Eucharist 

 

 

2 
-9:30 AM Sack Lunch 

-12:10 PM Noon Day 
Prayer, BCP*** 
 

-1:00 PM “Tell Us -
What’s Happenin’: 
Q&A w/Fr. William*** 

-6:00 PM Seeds of 
Hope Grief Group* 

-7:00 PM AA Support 
Group Conf A 

3 
-7:30 AM Morning 
Prayer* 

-9:30 AM Sack 
Lunch 

 

 

4 

 

 

 

5 

-9:00 AM Bible & 
Books * 

-11:00 AM  Eucharist 

 

6 

**OFFICE CLOSED** 

-7:30 AM Morning 
Prayer* 

-9:30 AM Sack Lunch 

 

7 

-9:30 AM Sack Lunch 

-12:00 PM Contempla-
tive Prayer Group* 

-2:00 PM Construction 
Meeting* 

-6:30 PM Grief Group* 

 

 

8 

-7:30 AM Morning 
Prayer* 

-9:30 AM  Sack 
Lunch 

-6:30 PM SS and EYC 
Eucharist 

 

9 

-9:30 AM Sack Lunch 

-12:10 PM Noon Day 
Prayer, BCP*** 

-1:00 PM “Tell Us -
What’s Happenin’: 
Q&A w/Fr. William*** 

-6:00 PM Seeds of 
Hope Grief Group* 

-7:00 PM AA Support 
Group Conf A 

10 

-7:30 AM Morning 
Prayer* 

-9:30 AM Sack 
Lunch 

 

11 

 

12 

-9:00 AM Bible & 
Books * 

-11:00 AM  Eucharist 

 

13 

-7:30 AM Morning 
Prayer* 

-9:30 AM Sack Lunch 

-2:00 PM FAC* 

 

14 

-9:30 AM Sack Lunch 

-12:00 PM Contempla-
tive Prayer Group* 

 

15 

-7:30 AM Morning 
Prayer* 

-9:30 AM Sack Lunch 

-6:30 PM SS and EYC 
Eucharist  (TBD) 

RSVPs for 9/19 
Services Due! 

 

 

16 

-9:30 AM Sack Lunch 

-12:10 PM Noon Day 
Prayer, BCP*** 

-1:00 PM “Tell Us -
What’s Happenin’: 
Q&A w/Fr. William*** 

-6:00 PM Seeds of 
Hope Grief Group* 

-7:00 PM AA Support 
Group Conf A 

17 

-7:30 AM Morning 
Prayer* 

-9:30 AM Sack 
Lunch 

 

RSVPs for 9/26 
Services Due! 

18 

-8:00 AM ALOGM 
Breakfast 
 

 

19 

-9:00 AM Bible & 
Books * 

-9:00 AM  Eucharist 

-11:00 AM  Eucharist 
(1st services in the 
newly renovated 

Cathedral) 
 

-12:30-2:00 PM 
DOK* 

20 

-7:30 AM Morning 
Prayer* 

-9:30 AM Sack Lunch 

 

21 

-9:30 AM Sack Lunch 

-12:00 PM Contempla-
tive Prayer Group* 

-4:00 PM  You  Are Not 
Alone Support Group* 

-6:00 PM Vestry* 

-6:30 PM Grief Group* 

 

22 

-7:30 AM Morning 
Prayer* 

-9:30 AM Sack Lunch 

-6:30 PM SS and EYC 
Eucharist  (TBD) 

 
 
 
 

23 

-9:30 AM Sack Lunch 

-12:10 PM Noon Day 
Prayer, BCP*** 

-1:00 PM “Tell Us -
What’s Happenin’: 
Q&A w/Fr. William*** 

-6:00 PM Seeds of 
Hope Grief Group* 

-7:00 PM AA Support 
Group Conf A 

 

24 

-7:30 AM Morning 
Prayer* 

-9:30 AM Sack 
Lunch 

 

25 

-11:30 AM  
ALMOGM Lunch 

26 

-9:00 AM Bible & 
Books * 

-9:00 AM  Eucharist 

-11:00 AM  Eucharist  

27 

-7:30 AM Morning 
Prayer* 

-9:30 AM Sack Lunch 

28 

-9:30 AM Sack Lunch 

-12:00 PM Contempla-
tive Prayer Group* 

 

29 
 
-7:30 AM Morning 
Prayer* 

-9:30 AM Sack Lunch 

-6:30 PM SS and EYC 
Eucharist  (TBD) 

 

 
 

30 

-9:30 AM Sack Lunch 

-12:10 PM Noon Day 
Prayer, BCP*** 

-1:00 PM “Tell Us -
What’s Happenin’: 
Q&A w/Fr. William*** 

-6:00 PM Seeds of 
Hope Grief Group* 

-7:00 PM AA Support 
Group Conf A 

10/1 

-7:30 AM Morning 
Prayer* 

-9:30 AM Sack 
Lunch 

 

10/2 

     

 

  



 

Page 11  

 

    September 2021 Trinity  Times  

We celebrate all birthdays, anniversaries, and other important dates on the last Sunday of 
the Month during worship with a special blessing. 

Christine Aramburu 

Cathy Brewster 

Dorothy Brighton 

Sarah Britt 

Hannah Butler 

John Davis 

Skyler Day 

Sophie Eigenman 

Sara Erwine 

Nancy Fitzgerald 

Phil Ford 

Doug Grant 

Bob Grundy 

Deo Gutual 

Karen Henke-Hill 

George Hess 

Paul Hewen 

Marianne Hicks 

Jeff Jesch 

Dawna Johnson 

Korey Kennedy 

Karen Kottinger 

Melinda Kuhn 

Mark Lenz 

Glenn Levy 

Diane Mancini 

Hugh Marshall 

Sophie Marshall 

Marilyn Marston 

Grace McGrannahan 

Lori Miller 

Alison Morehouse 

Carol Ann Morris 

Matt Motherway 

Michael Nicks 

Lindsay Novello 

Andrew Olson 

Dave Olson 

Nancy Petersen 

Camille Quenneville 

Malia Redmon 

Daryl Riersgard 

Maureen Rovig 

Vince Sauer 

Dianne Savage 

Prenu Skaria 

Giovanni Sunseri 

Michele Thompson 

Christopher Tiller 

Eloise Yepez 

Everett Yepez 

Debra Zalmana 

Kirsten Zepeda 

Contact your Vestry: 
 

We want to hear from you! 
 Vestry member contact  

information can be found in the 
Trinity Directory 

 
Vestry:  Senior Warden: Jim Lamb  
      Junior Warden: Terry Cain 

Secretary:  Cleta Dillard 
 

At large: Jeannie Arps, Howard Bennett,  
 Lindsay Campbell, Gary Fuller, Brandon 

Harjer, Carolyn Hoffmann, Eloy Ituarte,  
 John Lilley, and Margaret Zuccarini 
 
Clerk & Legal Advisor:  Kait Flocchini 
Treasurer:          David Morgan 
Assistant Treasurer:    Lindsay Campbell 
 

Ministers: All the People of Trinity 
 

Bishop of Nevada:   The Rt. Rev. Jim Waggoner, 
 Assisting Bishop
 www.EpiscopalNevada.org  
 

Cathedral Dean: The Very Rev. Dr. William Stomski 
 E-Mail: frwilliam@trinityreno.org 
 

Canon for Parish Life: The Rev. Ruth Hanusa, 
 E-Mail: revruth@trinityreno.org 
 

Director of Music and Organist: Dr. Gary Gordon 
 E-Mail: music@trinityreno.org 
 

Christian Education Director & EYC Leader: 
 Judy Landis 
 E-Mail:  education@trinityreno.org 
 

Cathedral Administrator: Molly Vatinel 
 E-Mail: info@trinityreno.org 
 

Assisting Priests: 
 The Revs. Julius Rogina and John Shoaf 

Mimi and Greg Butler 

Lindsay and Harold Campbell 

Ellen & Bill Champagne 

Catherine High & Steven Squaglia 

Kenneth Hines & Terry Cain 

Christina & Mark Lardner 

Natalie & Rick Michaelson 

Judy & Kurt Mische 

Carol & Mike Roman 

Sharla & John Scott 


